
SAFEGUARDING  

At Ingleton Church of England Primary School, we regard the safeguarding of 

children as our main priority. We believe that we all have the right to be happy,  

to be safe and to learn; we all have the responsibility to make this happen. 

 

We will ensure that: 

o the welfare of the child remains paramount; 

o all children whatever their age, culture, disability, gender, language, racial 

origin, religious beliefs and/ or sexual identity have the right to be protected 

from harm; 

o all suspicions and allegations of abuse will be taken seriously and responded to 

swiftly and appropriately; 

o all staff and volunteers working at our school have a responsibility to report 

concerns to the designated lead for Safeguarding – Mrs K Whitaker. 

Areas of Safeguarding 

Our safeguarding policies cover all areas of school life and include: 

o staff & visitors- ensuring they are vetted, informed & trained; 

o children’s behaviour- promoting safer & happier behaviours & lifestyles; 

o parents & carers- promoting links & supporting families; 

o premises -keeping them safe, pleasant & fit for purpose; 

o curriculum -providing positive, life affirming learning experiences; 

o outside School- ensuring safer activities and environments outside school. 

Members of Staff Responsible 

We are all responsible for ensuring that each child remains safe, however the 

Designated Leads for Safeguarding are Mrs K Whitaker (Head Teacher), Miss K Harris 

(KS2 Class Teacher) and Miss J Simpson (School Secretary). 

Safer Recruitment 

We follow strict procedures to ensure that everyone who works with our children is 

vetted, keeping our children as safe as possible. Ongoing checks and ‘whistle-

blowing’ are in line with current policy. 

Staff Training 

All staff are or will be (if new) 

o trained in child protection issues and they are aware of the procedures to 

follow; 

o encouraged to be vigilant in order to maintain the safety of our children; 

o given a copy of our Code of Conduct and are directed to the document 

‘Keeping Children Safe in Education 2018’. 

 

 


